
 

BATS Exchange (BYX/BZX) TCP FAST PITCH  
Technical Specification Update 
 
As noted on Friday, September 3rd, 2010, BATS will be implementing various changes to both its order 
entry and proprietary data feed specifications in support of the upcoming changes to Regulation SHO. 
Among those changes, it was noted that Members using TCP FAST PITCH must use FAST PITCH 
decoder v1.3 or later to support new Trading Status Messages.  It must be implemented no later than 
Saturday, October 23, 2010 and as the decoder is backwards compatible it may be implemented at any 
time prior to the effective date. 
 
Please be advised that it has been brought to our attention that the referenced link to the FAST PITCH 
decoder v1.3 was not updated.  This message is to confirm that the zip file has been replaced with v1.3 
files and is now available for download at 
http://www.batstrading.com/resources/membership/batsfastpitch.zip.  Note, you can confirm the version of 
the decoder you download by inspecting the headers of the files extracted from the zip for version 
information. 
 
Please contact the BATS Trade Desk or your Director of Sales with any questions. 
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